

# 2021-2022学年安徽省宿州市埇桥区七年级(上)期末 试卷

### 英语

—	、单选题 (每小题 1	分,共10分	<b>&gt;</b> )	
1.	—Good evening, Tor	n!		
	—, Cindy	!		
	A. I'm OK		B. Good morning	
	C. Good afternoon		D. Good evening	
2.	—Is this	dictionary?		
	—Yes, it's mine.			
	A. my	B. your	C. his	D. her
3.	—Is this girl your sis	ter?		
	She is	my cousin, He	len.	
	A. Yes, it is	B. Yes, She is	C. No, it isn't	D. No, she isn't
4.	— this jac	ket, Alan?		
	—It's good, I like it.			
	A. What about	B. What's	C. Who's	D. What color
5.	一 My brother	like Engli	sh. What about you, Gina?	
	— I like it very much	1.		
	A. doesn't	B. don't	C. isn't	D. aren't
6.	—Are your books on	the desk?		
	— They a	are on the sofa.		
	A. Yes, it is		B. Yes, they are	
	C. No, it isn't		D. No, they aren't	
7.	Jim likes sports,	he only	watches them on TV.	
	A. and	B. but	C. or	D. with
8.	—Do you have a soc	cer ball?		
	—Yes, I do. Let's	soccer.		
	A. play	B. plays	C. to play	D. playing
9.	After school, I play s	occer	my classmates	two hours.



	A. an	d;for	B. and;in	C. with; for	D. with;on
10. —Why do you like Friday?			iday?		
			on Friday.		
	A. A		B. So	C. Because	D. Or
二、	、完形	填空根据短文片	J容,从 A、B、C、	D四个选项中选出	一个能填入相应空格内的最佳
答	案。				
11.		Hello!I am Dale.	I meet Frank and C	indy in the(1)	. I say "
	(2)	morni	ng" to them. Frank	has a cup. What cold	or is the(3) ?Oh !It's
	blue.	Cindy says to me	e, "Can you(4)	"blue?"I say,	"B – L – U – E. " Cindy has a
	pen.	(5) is	brown. Cindy can	say it in English. I h	ave a (6) and a key.
	(7)	ruler i	s yellow. Oh!(8)	is my key?	PIt's(9) . I
	(10)	spell	"black", B - L - A	– C – K.	
	(1)	A. morning	B. afternoon	C. evening	D. night
	(2)	A. How	B. White	C. Fine	D. Good
	(3)	A. jacket	B. ruler	C. key	D. cup
	(4)	A. see	B. spell	C. say	D. thank
	(5)	A. That	B. This	C. It	D. The
	(6)	A. pen	B. key	C. ruler	D. CD
	(7)	A. I	B. You	C. My	D. It
	(8)	A. How	B. What	C. What time	D. What color
	(9)	A. red	B. yellow	C. green	D. black
	(10)	A. say	B. can	C. be	D. please
12.		My name is Simo	on. I'm 13. It's (1)	, Decemb	er 7th. I'm busy.
		I go to school at	7:00 in the morning	The first class is(2)	and it's at 7:40.
	Math	is difficult, but i	t's very (3)	. Then I have En	glish at 8:30. Our English
		er is Mr. Wei. He		. After that I ha	ve history at 9:30. I don't like
	histo	ry. It's (5)	but boring. B	ut at 10:20. I have m	usic. It's (6)
	favor	ite subject. I eat l	unch at school and	our (7)	for lunch is from 12:00 to 13:00.
	For l	unch I always eat	rice and chicken. In	n the afternoon. I hav	e P. E. and a geography test. I
	like g	geography (8)	it's intere	sting. My last class (	9) at 3:30. Then I
	play	soccer(10)	my classmat	es for an hour. Next	day is Saturday, so I needn't go
	to scl				
	(1)	A. Monday	B. Tuesday	C. Sunday	D. Friday
	(2)	A. math	B. art	C. Chinese	D. science
	(3)	A. easy	B. useful	C. late	D. big
	(4)	A. nine	B. seventeen	C. fifteen	D. thirty
	(5)	A. right	B. difficult	C. easy	D. fun
	(6)	A. my	B. your	C. his	D. her



7)	A. fruit	B. game	C. time	D. price
8)	A. and	B. but	C. so	D. because
9)	A. gets	B. finishes	C. thinks	D. finds
10)	A. to	B. for	C. with	D. about

## 三、根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为 多余选项。将所选答案涂到答题卡的相应位置上。(共 5 小题,每小题 1 分)

13.	A:Hi, Grace. Can I ask you some questions?
	B:Sure, John.
	A:When do you usually get up (起床)?
	B:(1)
	A:(2)
	B:I have eggs and milk for breakfast.
	A:(3)
	B:I usually play volleyball with my friends.
	A:Do you have a volleyball game?
	B:(4) We have it every year.
	A:(5)
	B:It's on October 15th.
	A. Yes, we do.
	B. I usually get up at 6:30.
	C. When is the volleyball game?
	D. No, we don't.
	E. What do you have for breakfast?
	F. When is your birthday?
	G. What do you usually do after school?
	1.
	2.
	3.
	4.
	5.

#### 四、阅读理解(40分)

#### 14. Miss Liu

Our English teacher is our headteacher (班主任) too. She is always very busy. She works very hard and she is kind to us. She gives us a lot of help with our studies. "Try to speak English every day," she always says.

#### Mr Xu

This teacher is very clever. He can answer all the difficult math questions. He wears glasses and he is very nice. "Math is easy, " he says, "you must work hard. That's important. " Miss Ma

Our Chinese teacher looks quite young. She is a small lady. Her handwriting(笔迹)is very



beautiful.

Mr Zhang

	This man is our P. E. teacher. He is tall and looks heavy, but he can run very fast. He is a						
	big man, and he is also friendly. "Do exercise every day. That's important!" he says.						
	(1)	1) Miss Liu is very					
		A. young	B. small	C. busy	D. old		
	(2)	is a math	teacher.				
		A. Miss Liu	B. Mr Xu	C. Miss Ma	D. Mr Zhang		
	(3)	Miss Ma's handwr	iting is				
		A. clear	B. beautiful	C. big	D. ugly		
5.		Hi, I'm Tom. I have	e a pencil box. It's b	ig and it's purple. It	's my good friend. It's from my		
	mon	n. What's in the pen	cil box?My ruler is	in it. It's blue and re	ed. That is a pencil. It is black		
	and	white. It's not my po	encil. It's Cindy's. S	he likes black and v	vhite. You can see a green pen		
	and	an eraser in it, too.	The pen isn't mine.	I find(找到)it in the	classroom this morning. It's		
	Tim'	's. His name is on it	He isn't at school	now. Tim's telephon	e number is 8069 – 4725. I can		
	call(	打电话)him. The ni	ce eraser is my sist	er, Linda's.			
	(1)	What color is the	pencil box?				
		A. Purple.	B. Black and whi	te. C. Blue and rea	d D. Orange.		
	(2)	The pencil is					
		A. Tom's.	B. Cindy's.	C. Linda's.	D. Tim's.		
	(3)	Tom finds a	in the classroon	1.			
		A. green pencil.	B. green pen	C. red ruler.	D. red eraser.		
	(4)	What's Tim's telep	hone number?				
		A. It's 8609 – 472	25. B. It's 8609 – 4	275 C. It's 8069 – 4	4725. D. It's 8069 - 7425.		
6.		Mr. and Mrs. Brow	n are from America	. They are now teac	hing English in Zhengzhou.		
	Thei	ir son Jack is with th	nem. Jack speaks En	nglish. They want hi	m to learn some Chinese. Jack		
	is in	Grade Three in a C	hinese school. He p	lays with Chinese c	hildren(孩子) every day. He		
	liste	ns to Chinese, speal	cs Chinese, reads bo	ooks in Chinese and	writes in Chinese. He is doing		
	well	in his Chinese.					
	(1)	Mr. and Mrs. Brow	vn are				
		A. Chinese	B. English	C. Americans	D. America		
	(2)	Jack is					
		A. a student in a	Chinese school B.	a girl from America	C. in Class One, Grade Three		
		D. learning Engli	sh				
	(3)	Jack likes to play	with				
		A. his father	B. his mother	C. his brothers	D. Chinese children		
7.		Tom, Jack and Eric	are good friends. T	They are Americans(	美国人). Tom is 19. Jack and		
	Eric	are 15. They all like					
		Tom likes basketba	ll very much. He ha	as ten basketballs. H	le plays it every morning. After		

that, he eats fast breakfast and then goes to work. He works in a restaurant(餐馆)near his home.

Jack and Eric are in the same class. They like soccer very much. They are busy on school



days, so they play soccer on the weekend(周末).

扫码查看解析

Tom, Jack and Eric have the same hobby(业余爱好). They all like playing volleyball. On the weekend, they play volleyball, too. After that, they have dinner together(在一起). They are busy, but they are healthy and happy.

(1)	Tom, Jack and Eric	are from		
	A. the UK	B. the USA	C. China	D. Japan
(2)	Tom may be a			
	A. P. E. teacher	B. student	C. waiter (服务员	) D. doctor
(3)	are classn	nates.		
	A. Tom and Jack	B. Jack and Eric	C. Tom and Eric	D. Tom, Jack and Eric
				I play volleyball. It's easy for ball with my classmates.

18.



My name is Bob. I like sports. I have three baseballs and two baseball bats. I play base ball with my friends after school. It's relaxing. Baseball is my favorite sport. I can play it well.



My name is Cindy. I have two soccer balls, three volleyballs, ten ping – pong balls and four ping – pong bats. I love sports, but I don't play them. I only watch them on TV!

What sport does Alice play?

A. Tennis.

B. Volleyball.

C. Baseball.

D. Soccer ball

Why doesn't Alice play tennis? (2)

A. Because it's difficult. B. Because it's too easy. C. Because it's not fun.

D. Because it's boring.

When does Bob play baseball? (3)

A. On Saturday.

B. After class.

C. In the morning. D. After school.

(4) Cindy has ping – pong balls.

A. three

B. four

C. ten

D. two

19. I'm Liu Mei. I'm a girl from China. I have a pen friend in the UK. See the girl on the bike in the photo? She is one of my pen friends. Her name is Rose. She is an English student. We are of the same age – – 13 years old. She lives in London. She has two brothers. They live with their parents.

I like Rose very much. But Rose doesn't know Chinese. But I know English. So we write letters in English. And we talk(谈话)on the phone, too. My favourite subject is Math. Her favourite subject is music. We have the same hobbies( 爱好). We like playing volleyball and eating hamburgers. It is so nice to have a pen friend.

根据短文内容, 回答下列问题.

What's the name of the girl in the photo?(不超过 4 个词)



	Name Control C		
(2)	How old are the two	vairle?(不超过5)	个词)
(2)	110W Old are the two	giris: (/r/de de J	1 1-11

扫码查看解析

(3) Does Rose know Chinese and English?(不超过 5 个词)

五、单词拼写(共 5 小题;每小题 1 分,满分 5 分)根据首字母及汉语提示, 完成下列单词的拼写, 使句意明确, 语言通顺。

20.	His friends, Cindy and Jack, are in the f	_(第一)picture.
21.	Mr. Green buys some m(模型)planes	for his students.
22.	I am very b(忙碌的) on Monday.	
23.	All my classmates have good eating h	_(习惯).
24.	Can I a (问) you a question?	

#### 六、英语写作。 (满分 20 分)

25. 请根据如下信息用英语写一篇短文,介绍一下你朋友 Mike Green 的基本情况.

Name	Mike Green	Age	13	Birthday	June 10th	
Fruit		Apples /bananas and oranges				
	Color	Blue				
Favorite	Sport	Basketball				
	Subjects	Math & English				
	Day	F		ay		
Reasons (理由) to recomme nd		1)A basketball star in our school. 2)·····( 理由)			(请补充至少一条	

要求:1. 包含表中所有信息,并可作适当想象和发挥;

- 2. 行文连贯, 条理清晰, 语句通顺, 语法正确, 书写规范;
- 3. 文中不得出现自己真实的姓名、班级和校名;
- 4. 字数:60-80词;开头已经写好,不计入总词数.

Hello, everyone, I have a good friend.